



          La Crescent Township 








     Monthly Meeting Minutes

 May 14, 2018
Final Approved
Township Board Members Present:
 

Bob Schuldt                     Tom Tornstrom
    Jason Wieser                                       
 Dan Brodigan 

     William Beckman 
    Larry Hafner                 
Larry Jankowski-absent    Karen Schuldt
                 
Chairman Bob Schuldt called the May monthly meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Chairman Schuldt took the roll call. 

4. Approval of Agenda:  Tom Tornstrom made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried.
5. Minutes of April 7, 2018 Organizational Meeting:  Bill Beckman made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried.
Minutes of April 9, 2018 Regular Meeting: Bill Beckman made a motion to approve the minutes with the correction of Steve Ready changed to Tom Ready, Dan Brodigan seconded, motion carried.  
6. Visitors/Speakers to Address the Board: None

7. Treasurers Report:  Bill Beckman made a motion to approve the Treasurers report as presented, Tom Tornstrom seconded, motion carried.  
8. Zoning Report: Larry advised he’s received a couple calls, one from Bud Walker who he thinks isn’t going to do anything.  Larry also advised he took care of the conditional use permit with help from the county for Schieber.  Larry reported he has been going through files out at town hall and has all of his stuff ready to go.  Larry thought his understanding was that all documentation was going to get turned over to the county.  Supervisor Beckman questioned if we should keep some of the documentation at town hall in case we need it down the road.  Larry will verify with Aaron and see what he thinks.  Chairman Schuldt advised Larry to get back to the board next month on what Aaron advises. We’ll tabled it till next month and then come back as a group before it gets turned over.  Larry questioned if we were going to maintain the website.  Feeling of the board was to keep it and Jason Wieser will take a look at it with Larry.  Chairman Schuldt said the county is going to be going with an email notification for notifying the townships of a new applicants.  Karen will contact the county and give them her email address and then she can forward any notices to the supervisors with their monthly packets. 
9. Clerk Report: Karen reported park reservations are still coming and the voice mail has been updated at town hall. 
10. Other or Old Business:  Bill reported Davy engineering is working on Forster Road and it isn’t going to be cheap.   Bob gave an update that Bill was contacted by Doug Goede that Forster Road is washing out right up to the cattle fence. Bill got a hold of Root River Soil & Water, Aaron Lacher, Rick Frank and the DNR along with the County Engineer and Bill along with Bob met out at the site.   The county engineer didn’t want to take it on as a project and referred the township to Davy. Bill added it’s 60 days after we get the permit before any work can begin.    Bill reported something needs to be done with the road out by Ivor Mighall on Town Hall Rd.   Bill will get in contact with Zenke.  Bob reported he spoke with the current snowplow drivers and none of them want to be the full-time driver for this coming winter. Bill will talk with Victor and Jason.  Discussion was held on continuing to plow Dresbach township.  Bill Beckman made a motion to no longer continue plowing Dresbach township, Dan Brodigan, seconded, motion carried.   Bob advised he and Bill looked at the parking lot at town hall and there are holes in the parking lot that needs to be addressed.  Bill will contact Scott’s Construction to see about sealing it. 
11. Supervisors Report.  Bill reported the Sheriff’s department called reference a dead deer in a lady’s yard. Bill and his son took care of it.   Tom reported he met with the city administrator to learn more about the annexation. Jason and Dan no report this month.  Bob reported we need to get the mower on the tractor, so the road ditches can get mowed.  Bob also added we have some patching that needs to get done.  
12.  Bills for Audit:  Bill Beckman made a motion to accept the bills as presented, Jason Wieser seconded, motion carried
13. Adjournment: Dan Brodigan made a motion to adjourn at approximately 7:50 pm, Tom Tornstrom seconded, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted, Karen Schuldt, La Crescent Township Clerk
